
QUEEN ANNE 
LUTHERAN CHURCH 

CENTENNIAL
Celebration October 28th, 2018



THE FIRST 25 YEARS
1917-1942



Pastor Pflueger



1916
Pastor 

"Pflueger Arrives 
in Seattle"

Feb. 25 1916

–Attendance: Pastor 
and his family; one girl 
in Sunday school; & 
M/M Bock

Offering:

Sunday School – 17 
cents;

Church – 80 cents



1917
Original 
Location:

2410 7th Ave. W.

Lutheran Henry Bock 
offered Pastor 
Pflueger the use of  a 
storeroom rent free. 
Pastor Pflueger led the 
first service here on 
February 25, 1917.



Ladies Society 
Minutes

The organization 
of  the Ladies 
Society of  the 
Jubilee 
Evangelical 
Lutheran Church 
on 
October 
30, 1917



1918
Minutes

"Congregation 
organized. A meeting 
was held Feb 6, 1918 at 
the Jubilee Evangelical 
Lutheran Mission for the 
purpose of  organizing a 
congregation"

"Adoption of  constitution 
of  Queen Anne 
Evangelical Lutheran July 
12, 1918"

Prospective plans for the 
new church building 
considered December 20, 
1918.



Second Church

A portable chapel on 
loan from Mission 
Board of  Ohio was 
erected at our current 
location in February 
1919.



1919 
Resolution for 
new parsonage

A means to purchase a 
parsonage by the 
Mission Board was 
discussed. Then a new 
parsonage 
was established at

810 West Crockett 
Street.



810 Crocket 
Street
Original 
Parsonage
As the old parsonage 
looks today.



1919
Articles of  

Incorporation

The articles of  
incorporation were 
filed on Sept 16, 1919 
and were signed by:

• Henry Block

• Guy L. Larson

• Geo Goatze

• John Holland



1919
Original 

Articles of  
Incorporation

Certified by the Office 
of  the Secretary of  
State, I.M. Howell on 
September 17th, 1919.

These have been 
updated twice.



Early Marriage 
Records

The first marriage 
took place on 
Valentine’s Day, 1919.



1921
Laying of  

Corner Stone

The Corner Stone was 
kept in the Memorial 
Chapel.



1924 Financial 
Report

General Fund: 
$705.47

Total Benevolence: 
$386.78

Building Fund: 
$373.00

Average per 
communicant: $21.14



1921
Construction 

of  Third 
Church



Third Church, 
completed



Interior of  
Third Church 
with Chairs



Interior of  
Third Church 

with Pews

Did these pews end 
up in the chapel?



1930 Pastoral 
transition to 
Pastor Knorr

• Rev. Dr. Pflueger 
accepts call to 
Pacific Lutheran 
College

• Rev. George 
Koehler becomes 
Interim Pastor.



1930
Pastor Knorr



1943 
Confirmation 

Class



THE SECOND 25 
YEARS

1943-1967



1944 
Confirmation 

Class



1949
Pastor 

Grewenow



1952 
Confirmation 

Class

Junior House (Sunday 
School House)is 
purchased.

Junior Choir for first 
time.



1953
Dedication of  

Organ

Nov. 22nd, 1953



“Junior Choir at 
Christmas 

About 1953”

John Andrews, 
Choirmaster



“Junior 
Department 

Sunday School 
Building, 

about 1953”



35th 
Anniversary 

Program, 1953



1955
5th Grade 

Sunday School 
Class

Mrs Geneva Garbe
teaching 5th grade

Softball team formed.



1958
New Church 

Ground 
Breaking

December 29, 1958 
with Mike Dederer
President, Ruth Lavik, 
Parish Worker, and   
G. L. Mittermaier, 
Building Committee 
Chair



Sunday School 
Building is 

Torn Down in 
1959



1958
Adult Class



1958 
Parents Class



50th

Anniversary 
Special Guests

Founding members 
present



THE THIRD 25 YEARS
1968-1992



1959 
Beginnings of  
New, Fourth 

Church

New church is begun 
beside old church.



1959 
Construction 

of  current 
church



1959 
Construction 

of  current 
nave



1959 
Construction 

of  current 
chancel



1959
Confirmation 

Class



1959
New Church 
Completed

Fourth church 
building dedicated on 
December 6th, 1959.



1963
Pastor 

Gebhard



Early 1960s 
Comparative 

Religion Class

John Mitchell 
presenting?



1963
“Honor Grads” 

Night

With Pastor Gebhard.



1964 
Dedication of  

Chapel and 
Education 

Unit

Completed under 
Pastor Gebhard

Rev. Raymond 
Pflueger preached the 
sermon.



1964
Completion of  
New Church



1964
Commissionin

g of  Dick 
Foege and 

Family

Commissioning for 
mission service in 
Japan for The World 
Missions, American 
Lutheran Church



1964 
Rev. Dr. S. C, 

Siefkes
Induction



1964
Council 
Meeting



1965
First Chapel 

Wedding

Margaret Smith

Ralph Barns



1966
Book Worm 

Class 
Florence 
Ekstrand



1966
Teachers Class
Inga Ewbank



1967
Intern 

David Herwick

In 1959 Pastor 
Grewenow presented 
Dave Herwick with 
the first God and 
Country Award.



QALC 
Bowling 
Teams!



WOW!



1968
Intern

Isaiah Harriday



1968
Church Picnic 
at Aqua Barn



1968
Church Picnic



1968
Church Picnic



1969
Confirmation 

Class



1970
Intern

Cliff  Schmidt



1967 
Queen Anne News Article

◦ Greg Pease lighting the first advent 
candle.



1971
Hilltop 

Children’s 
Center

◦ Hilltop Children’s Center 
opened here in 1971 as 
Hilltop Day Care, initially 
serving church members 
needing after-school care. 
The Hilltop Center 
Children’s Center 
preschool thrived and 
expanded the use of  the 
facilities until 2008 when 
it moved another facility.



1973 Pastor 
Reuben 

Sorensen



1974
Vacation Bible 

School

Sebille Moulster teaching 
Stitching



1976
Bethel Bible 

Study Leaders



1976
Baptism of

Danny Gayotin



1976 Choir



QALC 
Basketball 

Team!



Ecumenical 
Tip-off

Harold Robertson and 
Buzz Dahlen jump for 
ball. QALC won 34-31 
sparked by 
Robertson’s 22 points



More trophies-
WOW!



Early 1980’s 
Holden 
Village



1982
Mortgage is 
paid off
Under Pastor 
Sorensen, Pastor 
Grewenow 
participating.



1983
McGraw House
A $100,000 gift from a member of  the 
congregation was used to buy this 
house to serve a special population. 
This service was provided by working 
with the Community Psychiatric Clinic. 
After many years the House was 
renamed The Louise Robertson House 
in honor of  the donor. In current years 
it was used to house the Lutheran 
Volunteer Corp and now is the 
parsonage for Pastor Dan.



THE FOURTH 25 
YEARS

1993-2018



1984
Confirmation 

Class



1984 
Church Picnic



1984
Church Picnic

Three Legged Race



1992
Pastor Sorensen 

Retires



1992
Pastor

Randle Bullo,
Interim 



1993
Pastor 

Carol Tomer,
Interim
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